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      Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen 
Public Meeting Minutes-APPROVED 

In-Person at the Great Hall, 9 Union St. Wolfeboro 
August 18, 2021 

 
 
Board Members present:     Chairman Linda Murray, Brad Harriman, Dave Senecal, Linda 

Murray, Luke Freudenberg, and Brian Deshaies  
 
Staff present:              Town Manager Jim Pineo, Director of Public Works Dave Ford, 

Finance Director Kathryn Carpentier, Director of Parks and Rec 
Christine Collins, and Recording Secretary Christine Doherty 

 
Chairman Murray opened the meeting at 6:30 PM. 
 

Non-Public Session RSA 91-A:3, II a 
Mr. Pineo stated a non-public session is needed pending litigation. 
 

1. Consideration of Minutes 
i. July 21, 2021 

 
It was moved by Luke Freudenberg and seconded by Dave Senecal to table the minutes of 
July 21, 2021. Roll call vote Brad Harriman—yes, Linda Murray—yes, Luke 
Freudenberg—yes, Dave Senecal—yes, and Brian Deshaies—yes. Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 

ii. July 27, 2021 Special Meeting – Beach Forum 
 
It was moved by Brad Harriman and seconded by Dave Senecal to accept the minutes of 
July 27, 2021. Roll call vote Brad Harriman—yes, Linda Murray—yes, Luke 
Freudenberg—yes, Dave Senecal—yes, and Brian Deshaies—yes. Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 

iii. August 4, 2021 
Ms. Murray: I typed up some corrections to share with the board. The corrections will be placed 
into the minutes and become the official minutes. Does anyone have anything to add? 
Nothing further to add. 
 
It was moved by Luke Freudenberg and seconded by Dave Senecal to accept the minutes of 
August 4, 2021 as amended. Roll call vote Brad Harriman—yes, Linda Murray—yes, Luke 
Freudenberg—yes, Dave Senecal—yes, and Brian Deshaies—yes. Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 
 

2. Public Hearings 
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Unexpected Fund under $10,000 
i. The Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen will hold a Public Hearing on 

Wednesday, August 18, 2021 at approximately 6:30 PM in the Great Hall of 
the Wolfeboro Town Hall for the acceptance of unanticipated funds for an 
amount awarded that is less than $5,000 in accordance with RSA 31:95-b, 
relative to donation of a bench from Carolyn Cole and Jennifer Cole Ziomek 
as a gift to their parents Peter and Judy Cole valued at $480. 

Caroline Cole: We would like to donate a marble bench at Abenaki in honor of my parents who 
have spent a lifetime enjoying Abenaki. I’ve spoken to Kathy Rankin about the placement of it. 

Chairman Murray opened up for public hearing 

No comments 
Public hearing closed 

 
It was moved by Dave Senecal and seconded by Luke Freudenberg for the acceptance of 
unanticipated funds for an amount awarded that is less than $5,000 in accordance with 
RSA 31:95-b, relative to donation of a bench from Carolyn Cole and Jennifer Cole Ziomek 
as a gift to their parents Peter and Judy Cole valued at $480 to be placed at Abenaki. Roll 
call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal 
– yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the motion passed.   
 

ii. The Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen will hold a Public Hearing on 
Wednesday, August 18, 2021 at their meeting, which starts at 6:30 PM in the 
Great Hall Town Hall, 84 South Main Street, Wolfeboro, New Hampshire for 
the acceptance of unanticipated funds in excess of $10,000 in accordance with 
RSA 31:95-b III (a), relative to unanticipated grant funds in the estimated 
amount of $671,000 over the next two years from the American Rescue Plan 
Act for 2021 (grant funds) and the Board of Selectmen will determine at same 
meeting and subsequent meetings the eligible uses of the funds in accordance 
with the American Rescue Plan Act 2021. 

Mr. Pineo: As part of the American Rescue Plan Act we are eligible and have submitted an 
application. We are due to receive in late summer or early fall monies in the amount of $335,00 
and will receive another in the spring. The funds can be used toward public health, negative 
economic impact, premium pay, infrastructure to include water, sewer, revenue replacement and 
administrative expenses. I think we should appoint a liaison to work with Dave Ford, Kathy 
Carpentier and myself to prioritize projects and then bring them back to the board. 
Dave Ford: We have the highest sewer rates in the state. This will help people with our user 
rates. We are trying to, for our seasonal water customers, make the sewer and water systems 
safer and in better locations then they are. We also want to have it so water and sewer is year-
round at the Boat Museum and Albee Beach bath house. This money will help us get to these 
projects sooner. Other projects are pump station projects, control panels, generators. Town hall 
foundation drainage is another project. Recently the drainage pipes at Town hall collapsed and 
flooded the basement.  

Chairman Murray opened up the public hearing 
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No other comments 
Closed public hearing 

Ms. Murray: I think Brad Harriman should be appointed as liaison. 
 
It was moved by Luke Freudenberg seconded by Brian Deshaies for the acceptance of 
unanticipated funds in excess of $10,000 in accordance with RSA 31:95-b III (a), relative to 
unanticipated grant funds in the estimated amount of $671,000 over the next two years 
from the American Rescue Plan Act for 2021 (grant funds) and the Board of Selectmen will 
determine at same meeting and subsequent meetings the eligible uses of the funds in 
accordance with the American Rescue Plan Act 2021 and to appoint Brad Harriman as the 
liaison to the Board. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the 
motion passed.   
 

 Temporary Event Permit(s) 
i. The Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen to consider a Temporary Event Permit for 

Kingswood Regional High School Athletics to host the NHIAA High School Cross 
Country Race on September 18, 2021 from 2:00 PM to 6:00 PM at 390 Pine Hill 
Road (Abenaki). Permit # 2021-43 

 

Chairman Murray opened up the public hearing 
No other comments 

Closed public hearing 
Ms. Murray: Have we received the insurance rider yet? 

Mr. Pineo: Not as of yet. There is some concern about some drainage issues and some work that 
will be happening at that location and if it will be completed. 

Christine Collins: Amy did let them know that we are still dealing with that drainage issue. We 
are waiting to hear from them if they are still interested. 

Mr. Pineo: I don’t think it’s a good place to hold an event with kids  
 
A motion was made by Linda Murray to deny this temporary event, Permit #2021-43 and it 
was seconded by Luke Freudenberg, due to the construction taking place at Abenaki and 
erosion issues the site has. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 

iii. The Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen to consider a Temporary Event Permit for 
Kingswood High School Athletics to host a High School Cross Country race 
on October 14, 2021 from 2:00 PM to 6:00 PM at 390 Pine Hill Road 
(Abenaki). Permit #2021-44 

Chairman Murray opened up the public hearing 
No other comments 
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Closed public hearing 
Mr. Deshaies: My son races Cross Country and they always had the races at the high school. I 
would like to know why they are changing their location. 
Mr. Pineo: I can’t tell you when the electrical contractor will be here but there will be a bunch of 
heavy equipment and workmen in the area which may not be safe for the kids. If they want to 
come back next year once the work is done that would be fine. 

Mr. Deshaies: I think it should be tabled until someone from the high school comes here and 
explains to us why they aren’t doing it at the school. 

Mr. Freudenberg: They have had 2 opportunities to come in front of the board to explain it and 
they haven’t been here. 
 
Brad Harriman made a motion to deny this temporary event, Permit #2021-44 and it was 
seconded by Dave Senecal, due to the construction taking place at Abenaki and erosion 
issues the site has. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - abstains.  With one 
abstention, the motion passed. 
 

 
iv. The Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen to consider a Temporary Event Permit for 

the Kingswood Youth Center to host the 12th Annual Chili Challenge 
Fundraiser on September 25th, 2021 from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM at Foss Field 
(Parks and Recreation’s Fall Festival). Permit #2021-46  

Zachary Porter with KYC: The fundraiser is something we have done at Durgin Stables for 10 
years. Last year we had to change it to a virtual event. We are excited to bring this back into our 
community in person, collaborating with Parks and Rec to host this during the Fall Festival. 
Other than the location change, everything is as it was in the past. We will be promoting our 
many generous local sponsors. This is our biggest fundraiser of the year. 

Chairman Murray opened up the public hearing 

No other comments 
Closed public hearing 

 
It was moved by Brian Deshaies seconded by Luke Freudenberg to accept a Temporary 
Event Permit for the Kingswood Youth Center to host the 12th Annual Chili Challenge 
Fundraiser on September 25th, 2021 from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM at Foss Field (Parks and 
Recreation’s Fall Festival). Permit #2021-46. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda 
Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  
Being none opposed, the motion passed.   
 
 

v. AMENDMENT to add Basketball courts-The NH Lakes Region PickleBall 
Club to host their Annual PickleBall Tournament September 10-12, 2021 
from 6:00 AM to 6:00 PM at the Foss Field courts, Lehner Street. Permit 
#2021-1. 
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Joe Santoro: Since 2015 the tournament has grown in popularity. We actually had to stop 
registration early because we filled up so fast. In speaking with Christine from Parks and Rec we 
looked at the courts, we could set up 6 temporary courts so all players could be done by 5-5:30 in 
the evening. This is also a great opportunity for local businesses. 

Chairman Murray opened up the public hearing 

No other comments 
Closed public hearing 

Mr. Harriman: We have two basketball courts at Foss correct? And they would both be taken 
over for those three days. Do you see any issues with that at all Christine from the Parks and Rec 
side? 
Ms. Collins: We don’t have any programs running at that time but it would be closed to the 
public.  
Mr. Deshaies: Could we leave one court open? 

Mr. Santoro: We need the entire area. 
Ms. Collins: We do post way in advance so the public is aware. 

Ms. Murray: I think we should support it as it is a popular and growing sport. 
 
It was moved by Brad Harriman seconded by Dave Senecal to authorize an 
AMENDMENT to add Basketball courts—The NH Lakes Region PickleBall Club to host 
their Annual PickleBall Tournament September 10-12, 2021 from 6:00 AM to 6:00 PM at 
the Foss Field courts, Lehner Street. Permit #2021-1. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, 
Linda Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - 
yes.  Being none opposed, the motion passed.   
 
 

3. Public Input (Limited to 3 Minutes per resident, not to exceed 15 minutes in total) 
Josephine Amatucci: I am here to address my grievances with the town because you have 
decided not to do an internal investigation on Dean Rondeau. This is not a civil matter; this is a 
criminal matter. I will not address Mr. Rondeau as Chief because he has committed two criminal 
acts against me. He has accused me of driving irradicably and called the DMV to ask them to 
revoke my driver’s license. I had proof I was not even in the state when this happened and it was 
dropped. The he accused me of causing bodily injury to Mr. Maloney at the dump. Maloney was 
standing in the doorway at the office and I pushed him down a few steps. The Belknap Sheriff’s 
department and Dean Rondeau filed a complaint against me. What he did not know is that 
Maloney told the Belknap sheriff I pushed him down the two steps but there was no injury. At 
the trial, Maloney’s supervisor stated to the judge that Maloney was never standing in the 
doorway and there was never any assault with bodily injury. And yet, in a conspiracy, Rondeau 
and the Belknap Sheriff filed a complaint in the court for my prosecution. Maloney’s 
employment was terminated with the town. He violated my constitutional rights. 
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John Thurston, resident and owner of three properties on Edgewood Terrace: I’m here to ask the 
Board of Selectmen to honor the majority (7 of the 11 residents) to deny Mr. Miles’ request to 
petition to make Edgewood Terrace a public road. The item 6G on the Agenda does not have 
50% majority to make this a public road. Ongoing legal issues with residents could be affected. I 
ask you to consider this request to remove letter 6G based on these facts before you without 
prejudice. (see attached) 
 
 

4. Bulk Vote 
A. Weekly Manifests 

i. August 6, 2021  $648,970.96 
ii. August 13, 2021 $2,914,622.52 (includes GWSD payment) 

 
B. NH Department of Revenue for PA-16 

Application for reimbursement to towns and cities in which federal and state forest land is 
situated. 

i. Governor Wentworth Historic Site 
ii. Wentworth State Park 

 
C. Property Tax Abatement/Refund 

i. 280 Sewall Rd Tax Map 241 Lot 24 
 

D. Raffle Permits 
i. End 68 Hours of Hunger – Labor Day Raffle 

ii. Lake Winnipesauke Association – Fundraising Raffle 
 

It was moved by Luke Freudenberg and seconded by Brian Deshaies to approve the Bulk 
Vote items A through D. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the 
motion passed.   
 

5. Board/Committee Appointments 
N/A 
   

6. New Business 
 

A. Approval:  200 Women Exhibition – use Railroad Station space 
 
Nancy Hughes via Zoom: This is an international exhibit that opened in Europe. Some of the 
women in the exhibit are famous and some are not. They were filmed while asking the following 
5 questions: 

1. What really matters to you 
2. What brings you happiness? 
3. What do you regard as the lowest depth of misery? 
4. What would you change if you could? 
5. What single word do you most identify? 
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Sharing this exhibition strengthens the bond Brewster has with the town and may also help to 
serve the town’s history and culture resources. This exhibit helps people to learn more about 
others and engage in meaningful discussions. 
Craig Gemmell from Brewster shows a piece from the collection that is Diane Foley 

Mr. Deshaies: You will have the event open to the public at Brewster? 
Ms. Hughes: Yes, that is our expectation. A mask will be required on campus 

Mr. Gemmell: We are taking it slowly right now as far as opening up the campus.  
Mr. Deshaies: In the area you put them up in town, is there going to be some protocol in place 
for the safety of the general public? 
Ms. Hughes: We would work with the town and follow their protocol. 

Ms. Murray: Up in the great hall we will need to set them up on easels. At the train station, will it 
be in the vacant space where the nursery school used to be? 

Ms. Hughes: Yes and we will be using easels there as well. 
 
Linda Murray made a motion to approve allowing the 200 Women Exhibit be placed in the 
train station and in the Great Hall from October 13 until November 13, 2021 and it was 
seconded by Dave Senecal. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 

B. Discussion: July Actual vs Budget – Finance Dept 
Ms. Carpentier: The General Fund Operating is at 63%. No big areas of concern. General Fund 
Revenue is at 51% with some year-end anticipated entries that still need to be booked.  

 
C. Approval: Dockside Parking Lot Capital Reserve Funds request to spend 

Mr. Pineo: The subcommittee wanted us to have clearly defined boundaries so we know exactly 
what is town property and what is private property. The cost is $9,500 to Civil Works New 
England. 
 
Dave Senecal made a motion to approve the spending of $9,500 for the dockside parking lot 
survey to be done and it was seconded by Luke Freudenberg. Roll call vote Brad Harriman 
– yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian 
Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the motion passed. 
 
 

D. Discussion: Clark Rd Street signs follow up 

Ms. Murray: The board wanted an opportunity to go down and look at the signs. We need to 
decide 1. Do we want the signs to go up that far or 2. Since there have been no closures of 
Brewster beach parking lot do we need the signs at all? 
Mr. Pineo: Bob Tuffer sent me an email that he observed an event this weekend, parking was 
good and he feels there is no need for that signage. 
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Ms. Collins: I agree as well. We haven’t had any issues this season. 
Mr. Senecal: There are 3 or 4 signs going into Genisis and those should be removed as well.  

Ms. Collins: Also, I just received word the last day Brewster beach will be open is august 29th. 
Board is in consensus to remove the signs. 
 

E. Discussion: Preliminary discussion on Railroad Ave layout and upgrades 
(see attached) 

Dave Ford: We appropriated about $100,00 for the layout and extension. We do not own a small 
section of land but we are working with the Bean Family Trust to use it. I have met with the 
condo association and project manager for the railroad station upgrade and Barry with electrical. 
Where the existing parking and condo parking is now, we would like to narrow it down and put 
in a seasonal speedbump to make it safe. We are going to come back to the Board with a Right of 
Way plan, which is only 20ft, but because of the condo association and their parking is needed. 
We would like to do a boundary adjustment with the Right of Way as well. Memorialization of 
the shed has been discussed. An easement can be done for the shed as it doesn’t bother us.  
Ms. Murray: Are you also trying to do some boundary line adjustment because of that strange 
piece of land? 
Mr. Ford: No, an easement so the shed can stay there. Today’s purpose is to show you the layout. 
Work should be starting after labor day and paved by early October. We do need a public hearing 
for the road layout. So once that plan is done we will need that. And then the sign off from the 
Bean Family Trust. 
Mr. Deshaies: Are we doing a land swap with the condos or a boundary adjustment? 

Mr. Ford: We are trying to square that land off and they may get more land but we will be going 
into green space. 

Ms. Murray: Can you provide us a blowup of what that area will look like? Where the crosswalk 
or tree area is? 

Mr. Ford: I can get you a blowup of that area. We have also talked to the Water Ski Club and at 
some point in the future they might want to do something down there so there will be a conduit 
and a streetlight put it.  
Ms. Murray: Will you continue to carry a theme with the streetlights? 

Mr. Ford: Yes 
Mr. Deshaies: A light for the EV charging area too would be needed. 

Mr. Ford: As soon as we get the boundary details we will be back to discuss further.  
 
 

F. Discussion: Status Report on Public Safety Complex (see attached) 

Mr. Pineo: We have been working for a few years on a conceptual project. $12 million was the 
estimate of the project in 2017 (??). We created a subcommittee who has been working with the 
chiefs of the departments. We have identified a couple of locations. The result came back with a 
police station at the former “water tower site” on North Main Street, the fire station at the 
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existing South Main Street location (renovated and expanded) with a replacement of the sub-
station located on 109 East. The price tag for those 3 projects is sitting at $16.2 million. Friday 
we will be discussing this at CIP. We still need to get another estimate from a third party. But I 
think we need to go back to the drawing board on this and Chief Rondeau and acting Chief Zotti 
agreed. We should push this project back to 2024 rather than 2023 which will hopefully get us 
out of this Covid issue. Supply, construction issues. Stimulus funding might be available at that 
time.  
Ms. Murray: That is too high of a price tag. Definitely need to go back to the drawing board and 
bring this down.  
Mr. Freudenberg: A fire department substation at $1.7million it seems like that building has been 
underutilized for a long time. I would like to see justification moving forward as to why we 
would need a building like that.  

Mr. Deshaies: I agree with Luke. A lot of communities have put up public safety buildings lately 
and fire and police are together. Filter Bed Road is a good location that we should look at. Also, 
we should go to other towns that have fought with this problem and get more information.  
Mr. Senecal: I’ve been on the committee from the beginning and we have taken a lot of field 
trips to different towns. One of the reasons we picked these two locations is because we own the 
property and water and sewer is available. The building on 109 East, you might want to take a 
look at that building. It should be torn down. A lot of what it comes down to, in other towns as 
well, is money. Our architect did a very good job taking the blocks and putting them together. 
We need space for the police department. We had a drawing with police and fire in the same 
location and it was too small.  

Mr. Deshaies: I was thinking a new building on Filter Bed Road which gives you better access to 
both sides of town. 

Mr. Senecal: The cost per square foot would not change. 
Mr. Deshaies: Our high school and middle school were done for $67 million. The Town of 
Exeter did theirs for $47 million. Farmington built theirs for $4 million. Companies that deal 
with Wolfeboro think we have a huge checkbook.  

Mr. Harriman: I agree with Jim holding off another year until the construction industry stabilizes.  
Ms. Murray: I believe this is very needed and should be the next project to go forward I just 
don’t think we can sell this at that price. At the Budget Committee it was said on a scale of 1 to 
10 in materials we are at 7 for cost. We are 100% behind this but we are just trying to be realistic 
about the price. 
Mr. Pineo: The building you talked about in Farmington was built with light weight trusses 
which doesn’t compare to a utility building that will house expensive equipment and vehicles. 
 
 

G. Appointment: Edgewood Terrace Petition to accept private road  

Mr. Pineo: Mr. Miles is here to speak to his petition to accept Edgewood Terrace as a public road 
which is a counter petition that states that the road remains private and we have those signatures 
in compliance to the petition.  
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Mr. Miles: In concern of all the Edgewood Terrace neighbors safety and road maintenance, I am 
asking the board to notify all neighbors by certified mail to have a public meeting so all 
neighbors can be aware of the cost going forward. I contacted the attorney that John Thurston 
presented a letter from to you, and he never contacted me back. It is also not signed. 

Ms. Murray: You maybe need to establish a Homeowners Association to deal with the road. The 
majority of the residence do not want it to be public. 

Mr. Freudenbeg: This is an issue inside this community. It doesn’t meet the 50% threshold 
either. 

Mr. Senecal: I think there are some pretty clear avenues to ask a town to accept a road as public 
and I don’t see that here. Until they supply all the information necessary to the state and the town 
I am not willing to discuss this. 
Mr. Harriman: I agree with what is being said here. Until we get an actual application in here for 
a request.  
 
Linda Murray made a motion that the Board will not consider or deny any petition to 
layout a Class V public road until we have the man power and equipment to do so and it 
was seconded by Brian Deshaies. Brian deshaies seconded that. Roll call vote Brad 
Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and 
Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the motion passed. 
 
Mr. Deshaies: When you say the town cannot take on another road, do you mean a plow truck 
and an employee is needed? 

Ms. Murray: That is correct. The homeowners need to get together and communicate with each 
other. 

Mr. Miles: I’m hearing you don’t have enough equipment. So, if we made all the roads private 
we wouldn’t need any plow trucks? Isn’t that how you build a town? I would think it would be to 
your advantage. 
Ms. Murray: We would have to have the manpower to handle any more roads. 

Mr. Senecal: All of the roads that have recently been accepted were built to town specifications. 
Mr. Deshaies: 46% of the road mileage is private roads. So, if the town took that over, they 
would have to double the Dept of Public Works staff and taxes would go way up. 
 
 

H. Discussion: Town Office Holiday Hours 

Ms. Murray: Christmas falls on a weekend, so we are looking at being closed Friday the 24th and 
Monday the 27th.  

Mr. Pineo: Personnel policy gives the day before and the day of Christmas off. Christmas is on a 
weekend. Obviously those in safety services will be compensated for the actual holiday. 

Ms. Murray: I am comfortable with that. 
Mr. Senecal: I think it is going against the union. 
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Linda Murray made a motion for the 2021 Holiday Hours as follows: to be closed Friday 
the 24th and Monday the 27th and it was seconded by Luke Freudenberg. Roll call vote 
Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – no, 
and Brian Deshaies - yes.  With one no, the motion passes. 
 
Ms. Murray: New Year’s day is Saturday and Last Night Wolfeboro will be happening. In the 
past few years, we have allowed employees to leave at noon on the 31st. We can hold off on the 
decision until we know what activities are happening. 

Mr. Harriman: Couldn’t we just give them that Friday off? 
Ms. Murray: New Year’s day is not part of any contract right Jim? 

Mr. Pineo: New Year’s day is a holiday. 
Ms. Murray: Let’s deal with New Years as we get closer. We will get Jim to put a new proposal 
together and we will deal with it next meeting. 
 
 

I. Discussion: 2022 Budget Review Schedule 

Ms. Murray: Has everybody looked at the dates? Does anybody have any issues? 
No issues with the dates listed (see attached) 
 

7. Other Business 

Ms. Murray: Town Managers evaluation form was sent to all of you so we need to get this going. 
This is a form we have used for quite a while. It will be on the next agenda for us to decide 
whether to use it or come up with a new one. (review the form) 
 

8. Committee Reports  
Mr. Harriman: Planning Board – work session going over Warrant Articles, Friends of Libby 

Mr. Senecal: Conservation Commission, Ag Commission (?) 
Ms. Murray: Wolfeboro Waters – worked on a MOU between town and Lake Winnipesaukee 
Association, Budget Committee, Friends of Pop Whalen, Library, Daughters of American 
Revolution – award ceremony for Kathy Barnard, Two CIP meetings – police submitted $50k for 
their dispatch console and the fire department submitted $196,000 to be added to their CIP. Dave 
Ford brought forth his water and sewer enterprise funds. 

Mr. Freudenberg: Chamber of Commerce – discussion about beaches, Wolfeboro Waters 
Mr. Deshaies: CIP, Budget Committee, met with a company called Hubs 66 that does WiFi 
internet which is too slow right now but they are looking at hitting the islands and rural areas, 
Sub-Committee Short Term Rentals – very divisive, I hope they find some middle ground 
moving forward. They settled on 30 days as a transient rental. 
 

9. Town Manager’s Report 
Jim Pineo: CIP meetings, Budget Committee meeting. We had a problem with the water/sewer 
pickup truck. It’s a 2012 with 70,000 miles on it, significant rust and motor issues. It was 
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scheduled for replacement in 2022. The town mechanic recommended we try and replace it if we 
could. He found one that fits our needs for $51,455. We received $10k in trade and it includes 
the plow. That expenditure was unforeseen. I also attended a Wolfeboro Waters meeting where 
we discussed fundraising for the Watershed Management Plan. Friends of Pop Whalen will be 
coming to the September 1st Board meeting for an acceptance of $100k for the expansion at the 
ice arena. Also, on 9/1 Friends of Abenaki will be here as they have raised the funds to expand 
the snowmaking at the ski area. They will be coming to us to give us $269,000. It appears that 
some people have been unsubscribed from the alerts that come from our website, so if you utilize 
those alerts you may want to go to the website and see if you are unsubscribed.  
 

10. Questions From the Press 
Alyssa Paquette: I just wanted to comment how vaccination rates and the Delta variant are 
impacting our communities. The school board stated this week that the students will be wearing 
masks depending on the rates of transmission. Carroll County is substantial. Wolfeboro has 5 
active cases with a 72% rate of vaccinated. 
Acting Chief Zotti: Representative McDonald is sponsoring a vaccination clinic August 30th at 
the Wolfeboro Inn. You can actively now sign up. You don’t have to be from Wolfeboro or even 
New Hampshire. We as a committee are continuing to watch the direction the numbers are 
going. I can tell you as of this morning there are no admitted patients at Huggins. We have 
bumped up our internal level of precaution at the public safety building. I would encourage 
anyone who is not vaccinated to do so as it is still the best way to prevent the spreading.  
Mr. Deshaies: I listened to a radio show with Bill Marsh and a rep from Conway who was a 
spinal surgeon. They spoke for an hour about vaccinations. Maybe the town could put a link to it 
out there. 

Mr. Freudenberg: At Walgreens in Wolfeboro you can get vaccinated, no insurance, no money, 
just an ID. You don’t need an appointment. Don’t hesitate to get vaccinated.  

Alyssa: A couple months ago, a bunch of us took off our masks thinking we were not spreaders. 
However, with the Delta variant, a person vaccinated may not have symptoms but can affect 
other people.  
Mr. Deshaies: Moderna has come out with their booster shot increasing it to, with the variants, 
86%. 
Chief Zotti: I was discussing a booster vs 3rd dose and apparently there is a difference. People 
with existing conditions will be recommended for these.  
Alyssa: Booster shots are now available at Huggins. 
 
 

11. Public Input (Limited to 3 minutes per resident, not to exceed 15 minutes in total)  
Suzanne Ryan, a resident of Wolfeboro: Could the Board explain or clarify what was initiated to 
have the Farmers Market leave Clark Park.  
Mr. Pineo: I am going to respectfully ask that we be able to respond to you at the Sept 1st 
meeting. Does that work for you? 
Suzanne: Certainly 



13  Approved by the Board 
 

Ms. Murray: Dave pointed out that the Sept 22nd meeting for the Board budget is scheduled for 
6:30 and it should be 6:00. 
 
Luke Freudenberg made a motion and it was seconded by Dave Senecal to move into non-
public hearing. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 
Brad Harriman made a motion and it was seconded by Dave Senecal to move out of non-
public hearing. Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke 
Freudenberg – yes, Dave Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the 
motion passed. 
 
Luke Freudenberg made a motion and it was seconded by Dave Senecal to seal the minutes. 
Roll call vote Brad Harriman – yes, Linda Murray – yes, Luke Freudenberg – yes, Dave 
Senecal – yes, and Brian Deshaies - yes.  Being none opposed, the motion passed. 
 
It was moved by Dave Senecal and seconded by Brad Harriman to adjourn at 9:13 PM. 
Roll call vote Brad Harriman—yes, Linda Murray—yes, Luke Freudenberg—yes, Dave 
Senecal—yes, and Brian Deshaies—yes.  Being none opposed, the motion passed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Christine Metcalfe Doherty 






















































































































































































































